Safety/Athletics/Transportation Report-September 2024

Safety:  The beginning of the year trainings are being conducted.  This includes evacuation procedures, severe weather, lock down, etc.…  Students and staff are doing a great job and we are adjusting as needed.
We are using the state’s stop tip line for anyone to submit an anonymous tip regarding safety, well-being, a crime, etc.  We had our first tip this month and the situation is being addressed.  This tip was made by an elementary student so the tip line is working just as it should.
I attended a PREPaRE training/workshop to get certified in crisis response.  This was a very beneficial training and now allows me to respond to any crisis in our region.  We hope this never needs to be put into use, but its good to be prepared.

Athletics:  All fall sports are off and running.  Speaking of running, our cross-country team is off to a great start with most of our runners setting personal records at each meet.  Our football team currently sit 2-1 and our numbers are right around 30.  We are also fielding a JV team for the first time in about 7 years.  Our girls’ soccer team has three wins and has already scored more goals than they have the past three years combined.  The volleyball team is playing a stronger schedule and it is showing in their level of play.  Our one-man golf team qualified for for the first time for the state All A golf championship.  TJ Sorrell finished 23rd out of 95 golfers.


Transportation:  Our transportation routes are all running smoothly.  We are currently transporting to and from the following locations:  Southgate, Gateway, RSP, Preschool, and we are driving home from ATC.  This is a lot considering we only have one full time driver.
